
 

 
 
 

To: Parents/ Carers of Year 10 Students 

Our ref: 87513626 

4 July 2023 

Dear Parents/ Carers 

Re: Year 10 Support Materials  

Further to our communication last week relating to NEU strike action, we have no choice but to close 

the school to Year 10 students on Wednesday 5 May and Friday 7 May. The school will be open as 

normal to all students on Thursday 6 May.  

Please find below resources and materials that students can complete at home that are matched to 

our current curriculum. These resources and more are always available for students who are working 

at home on the Limitless Potential pages of our school website here: 

https://southhunsley.org.uk/limitless-potential/.  

English 

Students are currently studying Power and Conflict. The link below will take students to the Oak 

Academy menu page. Students should click on English. In the Year 11 section (not Year 10) they will 

find a unit entitled Unit 3: AQA Power and Conflict Poetry.  They should complete lessons 5/6/7/8. 

https://continuityoak.org.uk/lessons  

Maths 

The maths curriculum for year 10 is very close to the end of content for the year. Some classes will 

have completed the Unit 5 assessment and some will not. Students can either revise topics they have 

covered throughout the year or focus on revision for the unit 5 assessment. Students who are revising 

general topics from Y10 can be guided on which areas to focus by reviewing the retrieval assessment 

they completed last half term.  

Our Limitless Potential pages have links to Hegarty Maths and Corbett Maths resources that cover of 

these areas. Students simply need to access the Maths section of the Year 10 page on our school 

website here, and complete the videos and tasks for the most recent topic area they have covered in 

their maths lessons: https://southhunsley.org.uk/limitless-potential-year-10/.  
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Science 

Students will be at different stages depending on their set and if they are studying the trilogy science 

qualification or separate sciences. However, this half term has a large focus on recapping and 

assessing knowledge. All the science topics that have been covered this year are presented with 

suitable lessons, resources and quizzes on our Limitless Potential hub 

here:  https://southhunsley.org.uk/limitless-potential-year-10/. 

Students can also use their time to complete any homework they have. This can be found on Teams 

and includes the English and maths work that is set as standard every week. Additionally, students 

may want to use some of their time to continue with their current reading book.  

Please note that students who would normally receive a free school meal will receive a top up of £6 

on their account. 

Thank you for your ongoing support.    

Yours faithfully 

 

Barry Gray 

Deputy Head Teacher 
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